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Conceived by Hunters for Hunters"

HUNTING RETRIEVER CLUB, INC.

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Minutes of Meeting

DATE:  June 1992


The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was held on 

CALL TO ORDER
-President Rob Clark    9:35 AM
ROLL CALL

-Secretary Robert Steiner 


Officers:  Rob Clark, Walt Queen, Robert Steiner, Roger Davis


Directors:



There were 18 Board members present.



There were 27 Proxies or Elected Board of Directors present.

The total number of votes was 49 – 4 Exec. Officers and 45 Board.

READING & APPROVAL OF 1991 MINUTES  -  Secretary Robert Steiner

There were no corrections or additions –

Tom Boyle moved that the minutes be accepted as read.  Bill Autrey supported and the motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
AUDIT:
Chairman – A. Ray Sims assisted by Bill Rath

The audit committee reported their findings and a complete financial statement is included with these minutes.  Copy enclosed.

This statement from that report:  “We have analyzed promotional, advertising, travel, and miscellaneous other accounts and it is our opinion that all entries and accounts are appropriate and correct as stated,” was read  by Bill Rath. 

One recommendation this committee made was that a standard form for expense reporting for all eligible HRC personnel to use, be developed.

GRAND:
Tim Gibson, Chairman of the committee, provided a report and a complete copy is attached to these minutes.  

Copy enclosed.  

The Fall 1992 HRC Grand Hunt will be run in Texas, and will be hosted by West Texas and Permian Basin.

The Spring 1993 HRC Grand Hunt will be run in Alabama and be hosted by the region  8 clubs.

A preliminary report on the 1992 Spring Grand hosted by Fox River Valley HRC was given by the finance committee through Tom Dew III, President of FRVHRC.  53 entries were received and it shows a preliminary estimate of $1250 profit.

RULES:
John Mann, acting Rules Committee Chairman, reported on the proposed changes and a copy of that report is attached to these minutes.  

Copy Enclosed.

CONSTITUION OF BY-LAWS REVIEW:
The Constitution / By-Laws Review Committee report was given by Vice President Walt Queen.  There were no questions asked about the proposed revisions since all members of the Board had been provided with a copy of them prior to the meeting.  There was a question about the statement on the cover letter that 2 copies of the document were included, and in fact only 1 had been sent.  That was an omission by the Secretary because all pertinent information was contained in the proposal document in the form of highlighting and strikeout.
Chairman Walt moved that the proposed revisions to the HRC Constitution be approved as presented.  Seconded by Bill Rath.

The amendments were approved as presented by a clear 2/3 majority of 44 yeas and 5 no. 

A copy of the revised HRC Constitution & By-Laws is included with these minutes.

Following a short break the meeting continued with these reports

REPORT OF OFFICERS:
President:  Rob Clark

There is so much going on in HRC, that it is difficult to reduce it all to words.  The year which began in June of 1991 and ended May 31, 1992 has flown by, a direct result of how busy it has been.

ORGANIZATION:

Immediately following the national meeting in Chicago, the newly elected Executive Committee set out to refine the organizational procedures of HRC.  As a direct result, our National Constitution and By-Laws were updated and made current with all changes that had been approved by the Board of Directors at all previous National Meetings.

The Executive Committee agreed to a budget format and to a balanced budget, and distributed copies to all Board of Directors.  Additionally, we submitted quarterly financial reports to the Board.  

A new step-by-step package of organizational materials to be used by new clubs was prepared and is being used in the process of chartering new clubs.  These packages have been designed to be user friendly in guiding new groups through the steps necessary to affiliate with HRC.
A review of all of the materials used to rain Judges was conducted by a blue ribbon task force of knowledgeable HRC leaders.  From this review a new set of materials and a new teaching format was prepared.  This new system is expected to go a long ways toward providing a consistency in our judging.  A judges seminar was held in St. Louis at which time the Field Representatives were introduced to these new materials.  
The Executive Officers meet via conference call on a regular basis to attend to the business of HRC.

GRANT HUNT:

Following the Arkansas Grand, Tim Gibson was appointed chairman of the Grand Hunt Committee replacing Rob Overton who was rotated off the committee by the established requirements.  Tim, and assistant Mark Andrews, and their fellow member were charged with the responsibility of making the Grand an even better national event.  Specifically, they addressed the issues of quality, fairness, and efficiency of operation.  They worked tirelessly with the Fox River Valley HRC and national Treasurer Roger Davis to develop a set of operating procedures for all future Grands.  The Executive Committee recently adopted the recommendations of the Grand Committee to name all future Grands the “Hunting Retriever Club’s Grand Hunt,” hosted by the__________________ Hunting Retriever Club.  The Grand Hunt is a national event, hosted by a local club or clubs.  The issues of quality and fairness are occupying much of the committee’s time.  The Grand Hunting Retriever Champion title will not be compromised, but rather enhanced as a result of future Grands.  
MAGAZINE FEATURES:

At this point, I have had the opportunity to affect two new features in the HRC magazine.  You have already seen the “Honor Roll,” which features all new “HR” and “HRCH” titles awarded since the last issue.  I am disappointed that the UKC computers do not enable us to list those dogs that have received their last Started points, but I do feel the new “Honor Roll” is a worthwhile accomplishment.  The second feature you will find in the magazine is the “Ask the Rules Committee” column that replaces the “Judges Corner” and will provide the opportunity for the Rules Committee to respond to our members questions regarding rules in the Rule Book.
GROWTH:

We are experiencing phenomenal growth in new clubs as well as strengthening some of our existing ones.  As of this report, Reelfoot Lake HRC in Tennessee, Southeast Alabama HRC in Alabama, Upstate HRC in South Caroline, Old South HRC in Georgia, Central Florida in Florida, Austin HRC in Texas, Tri-State HRC in Indiana, North bay and District HRC in Ontario, Lake Ontario HRC in Ontario, Tennessee Valley HRC in Alabama and the South Mississippi HRC in Mississippi have joined HRC in the past 12 months.  This growth is also reflected in individual and family memberships.  It is also encouraging to note the membership renewals from members of previous years renewing their memberships.  This growth is expected to continue with several groups currently completing their paperwork to apply for affiliation.
UKC RELATIONSHIP:

I am most grateful for the support we receive from the leadership at UKC.  Mr. Fred Miller and Andy Johnson have demonstrated confidence in your Executive Committee and are most cooperative and willing to assist us when we call upon them.  Their commitment to the Hunting Retriever Club is stronger than ever.

HUNTS:

In my travels this past year, my family and I participated in the best organized and most fun HRC hunts ever.  Where ever we went, we found spirits higher than ever, hunt committees well organized, and Judges putting on true too life hunting tests.  Though major problems exist from time to time, the overwhelming majority of clubs conducted Hunts that were worthwhile experiences for their members, guests and dogs.  The fact that folks are having fun is born out in the mail and phone calls that come to me.  
VOLUNTEERS:

This organization exists because of the hard work, love and commitment shown by club members throughout the country.  From local clubs to National Committees, HRC is strong because of those who are willing to provide the leadership and muscle to get things done.  Our Field Representatives, Public relations Representatives, Rules Committee, and Grand Hunt Committee members have given tirelessly this past year to make HRC the best hunting dog program in the world.  Working especially hard were the local Hunt committees and Judges, who gave us all some of the best days of our lives.  Special thanks goes to the HRC clubs in Arkansas for their efforts to put on the successful Grand Hunt in the fall of 1991.  Our admiration and gratitude to the members of the Fox River HRC for their outstanding job hosting the 1992 Spring Grand.  The Spring Grand was an unqualified success in every way.  Hospitality, quality, fairness, and efficiency make this Grand the prototype for all future Grands.  The men that judged our Grands deserve our thanks as well.  They gave us quality hunts, fair judgments, and a lot of fun.  

LOOKING AHEAD:

The years ahead look very bright.  We see opportunities for continued growth as well as progress in strengthening the overall organization.  Continued emphasis will be placed upon:

1) Growth

2) Financial strength

3) Operational improvements

4) Judges training

5) Hunt quality

6) Communications and

7) Fun.

We will continue to seek ways to become more pro-active as an organization of Hunters and hunting.  Every decision that we make will be in the context off HRC as a hunting organization.  Thank you for a great year and let’s work together for the best year yet.

Vice-President:

Walt Queen

We were challenged to “Show up, Do your best, and Treat others as you wish to be treated.”  Walt relayed a very appropriate bit of philosophy by having us understand the difference between NO Commitment  -  NO Results and  --  KNOW Commitment and KNOW results.

Secretary:        

Robert Steiner

The Secretary reported that HRC has a Pitney-Bowes mailing scale and postage machine.  This has probably paid for itself in savings by being able to always put the proper amount of postage on each piece mailed.  The Secretary offered the ad portion of the HRC mailing system to members for a rental fee of $100 per 3 month period, which would stamp a message on all envelopes.  
The Secretary read a letter from Pat Quinn, Silverhill Alabama a potential new club organizer, that expressed her excitement about HRC.

The Secretary requested each President to send a copy of their club Constitution and By-Laws to him for insurance in case officers changed and papers of this nature were not passed along, a copy would be readily available.

The Secretary announced that by special agreement, HRC will appear in 3.5 million homes across the North American continent in the Dunn’s fall catalog.

Treasurer:

Roger Davis
The Treasurer reported on the current status of the HRC and that an Audit Committee had reviewed the statements of account.  A financial statement of all HRC accounts was distributed to members present and is included herein.

OTHER REPORTS:

United Kennel Club – Fred Miller, President reported on the cooperation and obvious success of the HRC.  We were cautioned to be constantly alert and supportive of groups involved in the protection of our rights to hunt and fish.

Andy Johnson informed us that there was a letter being mailed shortly about the printing of premiums.  This is strictly a UKC responsibility and the only officially recognized premium will be those typeset and approved by them.

The HRC will be promoted in the next issue of the Dunn’s catalog for fall 1992, if only 1/10 of the 1% of the 3.5 million homes that this catalog reach, has one resident that decides to become a member we would triple our membership.

Any requested that we be sure hunt reports are in on time and include good photos.  He said Polaroid photos are not useable in the magazine since they are difficult to reproduce.  

The words ”An International Organization” will be added to the front page of the Hunting Retriever, under the title.

He encouraged breeders to litter register their dogs which will result in much lower individual registration costs for the buyers.

Swap arrangements with other magazines has been arranged for advertising HRC.  

UKC FIELD REPRESENTATIVE:

Omar Driskill, the UKC Field Representative declined to speak.  Omar was asked to come up for a presentation by President Clark.  At this time a plaque was presented to Omar which was a front cover of the Hunting Retriever Magazine.  The picture on the plaque was a picture of Omar and friends riding across the marsh in a boat.  The dog with ears flopping in the front of the boat was as President Clark eluded, that “One in a million dog we get the privilege of owning” and the first Hunting Retriever Champion “Creole’s Char Coal.”  This plaque will be duplicated and placed in the display space the Hunting Retriever Club, Inc.  has been selected to occupy, in the Dunn’s bird Dog Museum in Grand Junction Tennessee.
OLD BUSINESS:

No old business was brought to the floor.

NEW BUSINESS:

A. Rob Lewis, President of the Michigan HRC asked “if as a result of the ongoing discussion with national corporation by HRC, Inc., the local clubs were either in jeopardy of losing their support or if there might be a possible duplication and imposing upon the potential for HRC?”

President Clark replied that he did not expect a problem since the contacts would be at separate and distinctly different levels of the Corporate structures.  Associated clubs are encouraged to continue to solicit support locally as they have been doing.

B. Dan Sullivan, President of Platte Valley HRC in Colorado asked whether we could approach manufacturers of poppers to request that they reduce the decibel level of the poppers for us, so they would be more appropriate for hunting tests.  

Several persons commented about the impracticability of doing so because of the relative lack of influence we could have, particularly since the number of poppers we consume per year is not high enough to create concern for the manufacturers to be influenced.  Omar Driskill replied that efforts in past years were unsuccessful.  

C. Bill Watson representing Bill Searcy, President of the Southeast Alabama HRC, suggested HRC produce a catalog of training and testing supplies for HRC clubs to reduce costs.  The suggestion was taken under advisement and no official action was taken.

D. Jeff Horsley, President of the Central Alabama HRC suggested that we consider forming a committee to review poppers.

E. Bruce Van Den Bosch, President of the Great Lakes HRC suggested we establish a better hunt date calendar.

F. Rob Lewis, President of the Michigan HRC said that there used to be a definition of a “Hunt.”  He suggested a glossary of terms and words would be a good idea.

G. Tom Boyle, Proxy member suggested that a portion of the Judges / Handlers definition Seminars be devoted to special participants and the policies for handling their needs.  A group called Outdoor Buddies could be approached for input.  

H. Don Ley moved that the Executive Committee investigate establishing a “Hunting Retriever Club Foundation,” which would be funded by tax exempt status.  The foundation could accept tax deductible contributions or trusts jand might want to explore the possibility of establishing a research facility or farms. 

(MOTION PASSED)

OTHER NEW BUSINESS:
1. Moved by Phil Freeman of the Old South HRC that HRC send a package of the directional signs with the Hunt packets.  The motion was seconded by Mike Ruder of the Tri-State HRC.  
(MOTION FAILED)

2. Jim Bowden, President of the Hoosier HRC read a letter of request to hose a Grand Hunt in 1993.  The letter was turned over to the Grand Hunt Committee Chairman Tim Gibson for consideration.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

A. President Clark commended Tom Dew and Paul Zelisko for their extraordinary contribution to the Spring Grand Hunt and the advances in corporate sponsorships.

B. President Clark announced the decision of the Executive Committee to return to St. Louis for the 1993 HRC Annual Meeting.  The dates of that meeting are June 4,5, and 6, 1993.  The HRC has been invited to a special program and Bar-B-Que at the Purina grounds, which we hope to be able to accept.

Adjournment

Respectfully submitted this 29 day of June, 1992,

Robert Steiner, Secretary

06/05/92

CLUB IMPROVEMENT SEMINAR
Presented by:  Bob Huschle & Alan Wagner

I. CLUB STRUCTURE

A. Hold Meetings Together 

1 Month – Illinois – Business
1 Month – Missouri – Informational

1.
Board of Directors – Elected:


a.
Run Club – Make all decisions


b.
Set standards for club


c.
Do not hold Board Meetings with regular club meetings

2.
Judges Selection Committee:

a.
5 Member Committee



(select all judges for hunts)

b. Handle all new judges who want to judge and apprentice

c. Help with moving judges up through the ranks when they are ready with qualification

3.
Running Rules Committee:




a.
2 Members

b. Make recommendations to the club

4.
Financial Committee:


a.
5 Members


b.
Make and discuss club’s yearly financial report


c.
They see where club saves money and where more should be spent


d.
Report to Board of Directors with recommendations

II.
DEVELOPMENT OF CLUB PROGRAMS


A.
Annual Awards Banquet



1.
Give plaques to all classes




a.
Started points




b.
HR Title




c.
HRCH Title

2.
Our club honors the dogs, never the handlers.  This helps to keep members from becoming personalities.


B.
Training Days



1.
2 training days a month – sponsored by the club



2.
Birds, ammo, lunch provided by club



3.
Charge $5.00 per dog



4.
Saved birds from hunts that are good.  Freeze them to recoupe money at training days.



5.
Training days are not a money maker, but helps members get together and helps new members 




get involved.

6.
Weekly training sessions.  Not sponsored by club.  Just people getting together for individual help and learning how to train


(Tuesday & Thursday evenings)

7.
Director of Training.  This person knows what you are going to do before the people show up for training days.


C.
Annual Picnic



1.
Hold a club function in summer without dogs.



2.
Helps to get members together for fun and meeting one another.



3. 
Suggestions




a.
Skeet / Trap Shoot




b.
Sporting Clays with Picnic




c.
Fun Day with Dogs (explain)

III.
RECRUITMENT OF NEW MEMBERS


A.
Flyers


B.
Dog Demonstrations



1.
Day on the Marsh



2.
Petropolis – Puppies on Parade



3.
Ralston Purina Farms – Pet Purree



4.
Angler’s Picnic



5.
Hunter Information Seminar



6.
Retriever demo – Antire


C.
Newspaper Articles


D.
Recruitment Package (explain)


E.
Parades – Duck Boat


F.
National Hunting and Fishing Day



1.
Combined effort of SIHRC & RU / Gateway HRC

IV.
MEMBERSHIP RETENTION


A.
Monthly Meetings



1.
To be kept informational after short business meeting



2.
Try to have some type of speaker.  A knowledgeable club member, a vet, a pro-trainer, or




someone from a dog food company.



3.
Try to get all club members involved.  Ask for ideas.  See what the general membership wants.



4.
Keep everything family oriented.  Keep it for the family.



5.
Always treat all members the same – equally.  Try not to make personalities out of people.  




All work together, all reap from the benefits.



6.
Let the members run the club.  When they pay dues it is theirs.



7.
Monthly newsletter.




a.
Most important tool your club has




b.
First line of communication 




c.
Best form of information




d.
Current membership list containing phone numbers and addresses

GRANT HUNT COMMITTEE REPORT

HRC Annual Meeting – June, 6, 1992

Tim Gibson, Chairman, Grant Hunt

Mr. President,

Since our last meeting, Grand Hunts have been held in Stuttgart, AR, co-hosted by Pin Oak HRC., So. Ark. HRC, East Ark.HRC, and Grand Prairie HRC., and most recently, in Elgin, IL on the grounds of the Max McGraw Wildlife Foundation, hosted by the Fox River Valley HRC.

In Arkansas we ran 71 Hunting Retriever Champions and 5 retrievers and their handlers completed the tests.  Congratulations to Mark Hundley and GRHRCH Roux’s Atchafalaya Chief, HRC;s 13th Grand Hunting Retriever Champion.  This past memorial day weekend, 53 Hunting Retriever Champions entered our 
Spring Grand Hunt.  Eight retrievers and their handlers completed the tests.  Congratulations go to David Smith and GRHRCH Rambo’s  Black Gumbo, our 14th Grand Hunting Retriever Champion.

Our Grand hunt and testing program is propelling us into the national spotlight as the premier hunting retriever organization in the country.  The Grand is beginning to gain us positive publicity with nationally recognized outdoor publications.  Look for articles on our Grand hunt to appear in the near future in both Gun Dog and the Ruff Grouse Society magazines.  HRC member Brian Lusson has been named national public relations coordinator for the Grand Hunt and part of his duties will be to see that those outside the HRC family are aware of who we are and what we’re doing, and to assure that our members how participate in the Grand Hunt receive the due and proper recognition they deserve.
The Grand continues to be self-sustaining.  We are indeed as former Chairman Rob Overton state “a dues paying member” of HRC.

The Grand Hunt is a showcase and celebration of what we and our dogs do best, but it is so much more.  Not only does the Grand bring out the best in our retrievers, but in our organization and our membership.  The Grand Hunt Committee would like to take this opportunity to recognize and thank those HRC members whose clubs hosted the Grand Hunts this past year.  We’d also like to thank our judges:



In Arkansas -
Walt Queen, Rodney House, Roy Huddle and Brian Miller



In Illinois -
Roy Raupp, Don Ley, Brian Miller, and Jim Ramsey
We’re grateful for the confidence and strong sense of direction given to this committee by the Executive Officers of HRC and the UKC.  Last, and perhaps most important, we wish to thank the handlers who train hard, travel many miles, pay the entry fees, buy raffle and auction items, and share with us the joy, abilities and accomplishments of their retrievers.

Under the capable leadership of Rob Overton and Frank Schwartz, policies and procedures to assure a smooth running, quality event were established.  These continue to be refined and improved upon.  Working together, HRC National Treasurer Roger Davis, and the members of FRVHRC developed a budget for the Spring Grand Hunt that will be used in all future events.  Under the leadership of FRVHRC President Tom Dew, and with the genius of Paul Zelisko, the membership of FRVHRC rose to the challenge of this committee and made tremendous advances in the development of a national sponsorship proposal , and a planning, organization, and procedures manual for the Grand Hunt which is almost complete.

The HRC Executive Committee recently gave us an official name:  The Grand Hunt will from now on be called “The Hunting Retriever Club Spring (or Fall),” date , Grand Hunt, host by (club name/s,) HRC.
The Grand Hunt Committee believes the level of testing is near what our founding fathers of the Grand Hunt envisioned it to be some 6 years ago.  We enjoyed some great tests and incredible dog work this past year.  We will continue to seek out the finest judges in our program to assure fair, quality testing.  Following the “motto” coined by Rob Overton, this committee believes “WE HAVE NOT HAD THE BEST GRAND HUNT YET.”  We pledge our hard work and continued efforts to give HRC an event we can all be proud of.

The Grand Hunt will move to West Texas this Fall, and will be co-hosted by the Permian Basin and West Texas 
HRC clubs on Oct. 30,31, and Nov. 1.  Come join us for a weekend of Texas hospitality, great dog work, and great fun.
Respectfully submitted,

Grand Hunt Committee Members:




Tim Gibson









Mark Andrews

SPRING 1993 GRAND HUNT HOSTED BY THESE REG. 8 CLUBS:

· CVHRC

· CAHRC

· TNN

· OS

· UPS

· BA

· SMS

· CFL
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